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27th April 2022 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Ofsted Judgement:  Germander Park continues to be a good school 

 

I am delighted to attach Germander Park’s Ofsted report from our recent inspection, which confirms 

there has been no change to the overall judgement, so the school remains a good school.  As you will 

see, the school has been on a rapid journey over the last few months and there has been recognition of 

this in the report.   

 

The Inspectors were very impressed with the staff’s commitment to our children and the work that we do 

with our families.  They were particularly impressed with the children’s behaviour, the school’s 

commitment to children with special educational needs and with the school’s Safeguarding procedures. 

The Inspectors also recognised the value of the new phonics scheme we are now using (Little Wandle) 

and how staff have been trained to use it.  They also stated how effective the Governing Board is for the 

school. 

 

The areas that the school needs to improve are all areas that the school is currently working on (along 

with the other schools in the Federation) and therefore when we are re-visited for a full Section 5 

inspection, in around two years, I am confident that the school will be in an even stronger position by 

that point.   

 

Thank you for taking the time to read our inspection report and celebrating the success of the school 

along with our children and staff.  I am very proud of them all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Kate Mathews 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 
 
 
 
 


